

MAIL CALL

ALBUMOAAS



The Newsletter of The Military Officers Association of America

May —June 2022, Volume XLII, No. 3

President's Message

Albuquerque MOAA Vision:

"Recognized as the leading Military Service Organization in central New Mexico, supporting and giving a voice to military retirees, surviving spouse, and veterans of all services."



Dear Albuquerque MOAA (ALBUMOAA) Chapter member:

The Albuquerque MOAA Chapter continues to support the military community with various contributions, awards, donations, legislature efforts, activities, and resources.

During the months of April and May, the Albuquerque MOAA Chapter is presenting UNM ROTC and JROTC programs with recruitment awards and is hosting a memorial service to honor and celebrate the lives of MOAA members who have passed in 2019-2022.

MOAA was an important contributor to the efforts of getting the governor to sign the HB163 legislation in April and continues to work on MOAA advocacy.

Recently, your Chapter has started a new committee to focus on action items to support the military community. Volunteers are needed for planning and execution.

The Chapter also gained new volunteers since January 2022, who now fill the following positions:

Resource Committee representative Navy representative US Coast Guard representative National Guard representative and three NM Veterans Memorial representatives. The Ski Club is planning their upcoming annual party and the Chapter is hosting the Annual Meeting October 16, 2022. The Chapter is growing, but is still in need of volunteers to fill the Secretary position, help with the Resource Committee, and Chair the Breakfast Club.

Recently, the Breakfast Club Coordinator position became vacant and monthly meetings have been cancelled as a result. This is a wonderful opportunity to socialize, network, and learn new things which has been ongoing for fifteen years. To keep it going, we need a volunteer to help.

If you are interested in either the Secretary or Breakfast Club roles, or being part of the many other committees and clubs which the Albuquerque Chapter promote, please contact me through the Albuquerque Chapter website. Our Board meetings are held every first Thursday of the month at 11:30am via Zoom or in-person and all are welcome to attend.

Please join us and help our efforts to support your military community!!

Sincerely,

CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, MA, PsyD, USA (Ret) President, ALBUMOAA Chapter





President

CPT Stacey Goldstein-Dwyer, PsyD., USA (Ret)

president@albumoaa.org

1st VP-Programs, Communications Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF (Ret)

2nd VP—Programs

LTC Michael Houck, USA (Ret) 2ndvice@albumoaa.org

Secretary *VACANT*

Treasurer

Lt Col Clinton T Whisonant, USAF (Ret)

treasurer@albumoaa.org

President Ex-Officio

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret) pastpresident@albumoaa.org

Navy Rep

CAPT Meredith Beaton, USN (Ret)

Marine Corps Rep

Col Charles E Wood, USMCR (Ret)

Army Rep

LTC Warner W Talso, USA (Ret)

Air Force Rep

Brig Gen Reg Rider, USAF (Ret)

US Coast Guard Rep

CWO3 Edward Williams, USCG (Ret)

National Guard Rep

1LT Jacklyn Jablonski, USA/NG

US Public Health Service Rep

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)

Surviving Spouses Rep & Liaison CPT Katie Fellure, USA (Ret)



MOAA and its affiliated Albuquerque Chapter are independent, nonprofit, politically nonpartisan organizations.



Ski Club Rep

Brig Gen Regner C Rider, USAF (Ret)

Breakfast Club

VACANT

Golf Club Rep

VACANT

Tours Club Reps

Karen Brown Judy Keppler

Chaplain

VACANT

Historian *VACANT*



In 2012, our Chapter established the Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA Endowment at the Albuquerque Community Foundation (ACF) to enhance our current, and especially our future, ability to contribute to worthy charitable organizations that help military personnel, veterans and dependents. The endowment was initiated in late January of 2012 and has grown as a result of contributions and the growth in the investments. The Board has adopted a policy of using the annual Endowment distribution to increase our giving each year. For those who are so indined, gifts can be made to the Chapter Endowment as a part of a member's estate or as part of a yearly donation. More information about the annual performance and use of the distribution will be published in a future ALBUMOAA. For questions, the Chapter point of contact is the Treasurer, Clint Whisonant.



ROTC/Awards

LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)

Finance

Lt Col Clint Whisonant, USAF (Ret)

Legislative Affairs

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)

INTERIM (VACANT)

Membership Records

Karen Brown

1LT Jacklyn L. Jablonski, USA/NG

Nominating

LTC Walter Paul, USA (Ret)

Consumer Advisory Board

VACANT

Veterans' Memorial Rep VACANT

Membership Recruitment

LTC Erik Sevigny, USA (Ret)

Resource Committee

1LT Jacklyn Jablonski, USA/NG

Personal Affairs

VACANT

United Veterans Council VACANT

VACAIVI

Web Site

Karen Brown

Newsletter, ALBUMOAA

CAPT Nina F Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret)



The Albuquerque Chapter of MOAA is not associated with the Department of Defense. This Newsletter is published bi-monthly. Views

expressed in articles or editorials in this Newsletter are not necessarily the views of the Chapter nor do they reflect its policies. Publication of advertisements or mention of any commercial businesses does not constitute Chapter endorsement.

Please email suggestions for newsletter format and content to CAPT Nina Dozoretz, USPHS (Ret) at president@albumoaa.org

To learn about national MOAA advocacy efforts, go to MOAA Legislative Take Action at: http://capwiz.com/moaa/home/



Reported By Michael Houck, LTC (R). USA, 2d VP

The NM Veterans Memorial Park Foundation and the United Veterans Council (UVC) is sponsoring and coordinating the Memorial Day program in Albuquerque, Monday, May 30, 2022 at the NM Veterans Memorial Park. Music by the Dukes of Albuquerque starts at 0900 hours and the program begins at 1000 hours. The Memorial Day event guest speaker is Becky Christmas, resident and rancher in Las Vegas, New Mexico, mother of Todd Christmas (USA, d. 2004), member and past president of the New Mexico Gold Star Mothers Chapter, National Executive Board member and past-national president (2018-2020) of the American Gold Star Mothers.

There will not be a restored military vehicle parade from Bull Head Park to the Memorial Park along Gibson Blvd. The club with the vehicles does not have insurance and were denied a permit to parade the privately owned military vehicles. Overflow parking and shuttle bus transport will be available from the KFCU location at Louisiana and Gibson to the Park Amphitheater. Food truck concessions set-up on site. At this time only Mayor Tim Keller is confirmed as an additional speaker on the agenda. The program agenda and event protocol is coordinated with the Mayor's Office.



MOAA TOURS



Reported by Karen Brown

May 11, 2022 (Wednesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – COME FROM AWAY (Broadway Musical):



"...the remarkable true story of 7,000 stranded passengers and the small town in Newfoundland that welcomed them." Tickets are no longer available from MOAA—15 participants will receive them in the mail. Proof of vaccination is required.

Postponed until May 16, 2023 (Tuesday): 7:30 p.m., Popejoy Hall – HAMILTON (Broadway Musical):



"HAMILTON" is the story of America then, told by America now the story of American founding father Alexander HAMILTON and created a revolutionary moment in theatre – a musical that has had a profound impact on culture, politics, and education." Tickets are no longer available from MOAA – 50 tickets were sold to MOAA members, family & friends. If you received ticket

(s) electronically, please save them. If not, electronic ticket(s) will be sent out closer to the performance.

MOAA 2022-2023 TRIP PLANNED BY SUN TOURS FOR MOAA: Payments go to SUN TOURS,



1700 Louisiana Blvd, Suite 100, Albuquerque, NM 87110. For reservations and information, call Sun Tours at (505) 889-8888. *Cancellation insurance is recommended*.

August 17-27, 2022 (11 days) – Scotland with Military Tattoo by Globus— Early bird cost is \$5125/
person (double occupancy) and \$5925 (single). Deposit of \$250 holds your
space. Here is the link to this adventure: 2022 MOAA Scotland with Military
Tatco

To date, we have ~18 MOAA members/relatives/friends. This is a shared coach tour with Globus, space is on an "as available" basis. If interested,

contact Sun Tours at (505) 889-9999 to confirm availability. COVID-19 safe practices will be used. **Globus** requires vaccinations! Be sure to have your vaccinations a month prior to departure! This trip is quite active!

NEW! August 6-16, 2023 (11 days) – GRANDEUR OF THE GREAT LAKES CRUISE:



Experience the Great Lakes as never before on this brand-new cruise on the intimate *Ocean Voyager* (American Queen Voyages), with a caring crew of 84 pampering no more than 202 guests. We'll travel from Chicago to Toronto, with stops at Mackinac Island, Niagara Falls, Detroit, and other beautiful ports, as we explore the majestic

waterways of all five great lakes! Cost is \$6,995/person (Cat C, Deck 2, double occupancy). Deposit is \$500/person (only \$250 refundable by March 30); final payment is due March 31, 2023. Click on this link for details: Great Lakes Cruise 2023

MOAA Tours/Events Website Link: https://albumoaa.org/tours-events/



Reported by LTC Michael C. Houck, USA (Ret) ALBUMOAA 2nd Vice President



Albuquerque MOAA Members, families and friends:

Albuquerque MOAA Chapter will host its annual Memorial Service on Saturday, May 14, 2022 beginning at 10:00 AM at the New Mexico Veterans Memorial Park Amphitheater on Louisiana SE in Albuquerque.

The Memorial Service and honoring program is being supported by the New Mexico Veterans Memorial Park Foundation, Albuquerque Chapter MOAA members, the NM Army National Guard State Support Chaplain as the guest speaker, Buglers Across America, the Valencia High School JROTC Color Guard, and The Enchanters Chorus from Albuquerque.

We invite all MOAA members and friends to join us in a final farewell to our members who served in all wars, conflicts, peacekeeping operations, and provided public health care to our citizens; recognize the contributions of all the families who have served our nation; and this ceremony symbolizes that their duty as a Soldier/Airmen/Sailor/Marine/Spouse is now over and taken on by a new generation.

Member volunteers' assistance at the amphitheater is needed to set-up, greet, socialize, and clean-up. If you can assist us in organizing the Memorial event, we need several volunteers to greet attendees at the Amphitheater and distribute the event program, and host the social and

refreshments following the service.

Please contact Michael Houck, 2d VP, at 2ndvice@albumoaa.org to offer your very much appreciated assistance.

From Your The Surviving Spouse Liaison Katie Fellure

A new bill has been introduced in Congress for Surviving Spouses. The bill is called HR 6849 Supporting All Veteran Families Act. HR 6849 was introduced in February to the Veterans Affairs committee by Representative Marie Newman of Illinois (IL-3). Currently, one New Mexico representative, Melanie Stansbury (NM-1) is a co-sponsor!

This bill would update certain terminology related to marriage under the laws administered by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs; Title 38, US Code section 101 (3) and section 5120 (b). The

VA uses the term "hold yourself out as married", it prohibits a Surviving Spouse from cohabitating with a person of the opposite sex. The VA law also still defines "spouse or surviving spouse" as someone of the opposite sex. These archaic notions should be removed. No other federal Survivor Program or beneficiary has inference of marriage.

Same-sex couples, are entitled to the same survivor benefits as their opposite-sex counterparts and it needs to be reflected in the law to provide assurance of this right. This is a no cost bill, only requiring the terminology related to marriage under the laws administered by the Secretary of Veterans Affairs to be updated.

What Can You Do?

Call your Representative in Congress and ask them to Co-Sponsor HR 6849!

Have any other questions about Surviving Spouse issues? Email me! miltarywidowAN@gmail.com

Have any other questions about Surviving Spouse issues? Email me! miltarywidowAN@gmail.com

Do you have an interest in the old west and the history of the soldiers that were a part of settling the New Mexico territory, expanding trade along the Santa Fe Trail, and the growth of Albuquerque? Opportunities are available with the <u>Historic Fairview Cemetery</u> and the New Mexico Department of Veterans Services.

Reported By Michael Houck, LTC (R). USA, 2d VP

Fairview Memorial Park

700 Yale Blvd. SE (and Avenida Cesar Chavez), Albuquerque, New Mexico. Follow this link: https://historicfairviewcemeteryabq.org/get-involved/

The original area of the cemetery was called Fairview Cemetery. It is non-perpetual care area with burials dating back to 1881. It is now a "Not for Profit" separate entity and was renamed "Historic Fairview Cemetery". This area is located on the north side with access through the perpetual care area of the cemetery. The Historic Fairview portion of the cemetery is closed to new burials. The perpetual care area of the cemetery, located south of Historic Fairview Cemetery, was established in the 1930's and is called "Fairview Memorial Park". The Historic Fairview portion has over 500 gravestones in disrepair, non-standing headstones, and unmarked grave sites.

DVS to Lead Multi-Agency Effort to Restore Historic Albuquerque Cemetery

DVS is leading a multi-agency effort to restore the Historic Fairview Cemetery in Albuquerque—where nearly 500 veterans are buried in graves ites that, along with the rest of cemetery's 12,000 plots, have eroded to the point of needing major repairs.



Historic Fairview Cemetery is a 501(c) 3 organization.

DVS met with representatives from the Historic Fairview Cemetery nonprofit organization, State Historical Preservation Officer Jeff Pappas, and SBA New Mexico District Director John Garcia on March 9 in Santa Fe to discuss forming a partnership to make the badly needed repairs and install landscaping at the cemetery. "I am overwhelmed with sadness seeing what I see," said Secretary Smith after she was shown photos of the cemetery at the meeting and learning more about its history. "But yet I also have an overwhelming desire to fix this...to give these veterans the respect they deserve for having served our country. We have to do this!" Among the veterans buried at the cemetery are those who served in our nation's Civil War, and "Buffalo Soldiers"—A frican American members of the U.S. Army who were assigned to defend post-Civil War U.S. frontier outposts and forts, including many here in New Mexico. Other veterans buried there served, including one Medal of Honor recipient, 17 Rough Riders from the Spanish-American War, World War I, and all wars.

CHARITABLE GIVING



The Albuquerque Chapter has been approved by the IRS as a 501(c)(3) public charity. Our Chapter's "Charitable Giving" program has grown as the Ski Club, Tours, special projects and individual donors contribute sizable amounts. Many members donate in conjunction with their dues payment. Donors may contribute to the overall Charitable Giving program, or they may specify their donation to one of the causes listed below:

Charitable Giving (Unspecified) Blue Star Mothers (Rio Grande & Valencia Chapters) Gold Star Mothers, Albuquerque Chapter Albuquerque Fisher House KAFB Quarterly Awards NM VA Medical Center NM Veterans Memorial ROTC/JROTC Awards Veterans Integration Center (VIC) Chapter's Endowment Fund (ACF) and more



Since the last edition, the "Charitable Giving" Program received another \$727.00 in donations in conjunction with their dues payments from the following 19 members:

Larry Blair Arthur C Brooks William M Browning Richard W Chambliss Anna May Conarty James Conder David A Coulie Nina Dozoretz Jesse W Gill Hart J Guenther

Gregory F Homicz Thomas T Katonak D Mike Knowles Erik Sevigny Frank H Snapp Ronald E Thompson Rita M West Cynthia A Tobyas Larry W Wilson





Homes for Heroes® is dedicated to serving and giving back to military (active, reserves and veterans) when they buy, sell or refinance a home.

> It's our way to say Thank You.

Average Hero Rewards® Savings:

eive significant Hero Rewards savings when you buy, or refinance a home with our real estate, mortgage, and home inspection specialists.

e Homes for Heroes program made me feel like my rifices to my community and my country were worth fhat there was somebody there, to tell me, thank you your service and shaking my hand." - Cinda

Call Katie Fellure 505-221-6108

Army Veteran and Surviving Spouse Licenced NM REALTOR #54771 katiefellure@phocusrealestate.com eXp Realty PHOCUS Team Albuquerque Brokerage 505-554-3873 www.phocusrealestate.com







Ski Club Update

 $PRESIDENT: \ Reg\ Rider,\ regrider 49@gmail.com$

Reported by Brig Gen Regner Rider, USAF(Ret)

VICE-PRESIDENT: Ron Salley, jrsalley@me.com

MEMBERS HIP: Karen Brown, kmbrown8@comcast.net

We had a good season in 2022 and are looking forward to another in 2023. Dates for our trips are below. Details will be following in the next couple months.

2023 MOAA Ski Club Schedule:

PURGATORY – <u>January 6-8, 2023</u> (Friday pm – Sunday pm) Coach transportation, lodging at the Best Western Rio Grande, Durango, CO

TELLURIDE – <u>January 21-25, 2023</u> (Saturday am – Wednesday pm) Coach transportation, lodging at Victorian Inn, Telluride, CO

BRECKENRIDGE/ **KEYSTONE** – February 5-9, 2023 (Sunday am – Thursday am) Coach transportation, lodging at The DoubleTree by Hilton, Breckenridge, CO

CRESTED BUTTE – <u>February 20-24, 2023</u> (Monday am – Friday am) Coach transportation, lodging at Old Town Inn, Crested Butte, CO

Below are photos from our Breckenridge and Crest Butte ski trips. Enjoy!



Breckenridge Skiers—Tony & Helena



Breckenridge-Quicksilver Lift



Breckenridge Town Lights

Cr Butte Brick Oven Restaurant

Cr Butte Skiers-Sherri, Linda, Conni & Claire



Cr Butte Skiers-Kathryn & Jean



Meetings & Events

2022 BOARD AND SPECIAL MEETINGS CALENDAR*

May 5 June 2 July 7	September 1
June 2	October 6
July 7	November 3
August 4	December 1

May 14, 2022—Annual Memorial Service. See page 5 for more information.

*All meetings will start at 11:30 AM MST, unless otherwise noted. Changes to the above meeting dates and times will be announced in the newsletter and mass email distributions to the membership.

The Annual Meeting will be held October 16, 2022 at 3:30 PM. This information will also be sent via an email blast to all members.

The Vets Memorial Park Visitor Center Conference Room is reserved **Sunday, October 16th from 12:00 PM to 4:00 PM for the MOAA Annual Meeting.** Members will sign-in, dues will be collected, and the social is 12:00 PM—1:00 PM. Lunch will be held from 1:00PM to 3:30 PM.

The **MOAA Ski Club** will also be holding their members meeting following the conclusion of the Annual Meeting from 4:00 PM - 7:00 PM.



Gary and Neslyn Hill, Owners of AAA Pet Doors of New Mexico, with Molly

A A A Pet Doors of New Mexico

Address: 1380 Rio Rancho Blvd #1131

Phone: 505-585-3917

Email: info@aaapetdoorsnm.com
 City: Rio Rancho, New Mexico

Service Area:

Serving Albuquerque and Rio Rancho as well as Sandoval County, Bernalillo County, East Mountains. Bosque Farms. Corrales. Placitas. Santa Fe and Taos

If you are in a different location, please give us a call and see if we can accommodate you.

Hours of Operation:

Monday through Saturday

9:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.

Other times may be available by special arrangement.

ASK ABOUT RESCUE REWARDS: We give a 10% discount on the pet door to people who have rescued their pets. In addition, Hale Pet Door will donate a matching 10% to the pet rescue of your choice.

HAVE QUESTIONS OR NEED TO SCHEDULE AN APPOINTMENT: Please call or email and a customer service representative will reply within 24 hours on business days.



Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of those who have passed to their eternal rest. May all those who grieve be comforted.



William "Bill" R. Emrick – March 13, 2022 (husband of Margaret Emrick)

LCDR Sharon I Mitchell, USN (Ret) – June 25, 2021

LCDR Robert D Wakefield, USN (Ret) – March 14, 2022 (husband of Margaret Wakefield)

Memorial Day Observation Preparation, Friday, May 27th

Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery

Reported by Michael Houck, LTC (R). USA, 2d VP

Among the purposes of the Albuquerque Chapter MOAA is to "support veterans' memorials and monuments." A pre-Memorial Day opportunity to contribute in support of that organizational mission can be accomplished at the Santa Fe National Veterans Cemetery. The Santa Fe VFW Post is organizing and conducting the Memorial Day Observation Preparation on Friday, May 27th. Individuals, couples, and organizations will rendezvous at the Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery after 0900 hours to receive flags to place at the headstones and columbarium across the cemetery. The distribution of over 50,000 American Flags will be made to volunteers for marking gravestones. The decoration flags will be stationed with VFW and VA grounds maintenance personnel and distributed from their 4-

wheel, all terrain maintenance vehicles stationed strategically throughout the cemetery. Members volunteering to place flags at the gravestones can pick an area of the cemetery to decorate gravestones and rally around the maintenance vehicles to collect 100 flags per packet to carry to the grave sites. A back pack works well to carry a full packet of flags, a tote bag also is an efficient carrier, or only take 25 flags at a time. If it is a nice day, walking back and forth to restock on flags gets you closer to your 1,000 daily aerobic steps. Gardening or hunting gloves are very useful, as is a lid from a jam or preserves jar.

A lesson I learned at Arlington National Cemetery: the 3d Infantry Regiment members use soda or beer bottle caps to place in the palm of the hand as a protection device to assist in embedding the flag staff into the soil at the gravestone. You have to be well rehearsed to use the small bottle cap in your palm and not have a self-inflicted bruising or hand injury. Find a jam or preserves jar lid that fits your palm, so you can cup the lid and hold the small flag and its staff to guide it into the ground. I have found these lids to be durable and protective.

Woodsman Insurance, an event promoter and sponsor for the May 30, 2002, Memorial Day event and program at the Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery, will provide beverages, water, and snacks at locations across the cemetery on May 27th to compliment you while taking a break in the shade, if you can find shade, in the newer sections of the cemetery. Carrying your own, preferred energy bar, water, or sports drink in your backpack or tote bag, also, is good prior planning.

If there are questions concerning the event preparation at the Santa Fe Veterans National Cemetery contact me at 2nd-vice@albumoaa.org or 505-271-6454 and I will assist in getting you information. Due to the vastness of the S.F. Veterans Cemetery and the irregular individual arrival times, an initial area to meet and assemble as an MOAA group will be near the communal shelter in Section 5 of the cemetery. It always is appropriate to ensure flags are posted along the highway visible gravesites in Section 9 & 10 of the cemetery. That will be our starting point in the morning. Later in the day as weather and the number of volunteers available dictate, we can move north to Columbarium 4, Section 24 and 25.

Follow this link to the VA cemetery map: https://www.cem.va.gov/CEM/cems/maps/santafe904.pdf



Reported by Karen Brown

Membership Stats (as of April 21, 2022)

Regular: 184

Surviving Spouse: 53

Associate: 46 Total: 283 (-1)

A warm welcome to the following new members and spouses:

LTC Masahiro Kamei, USAR (Ret) (Heidi) Capt Lindsey A Mascarenas, USAF Capt Brian N Willett, USAF (Ret) (Lucy)

Surviving Spouse

Margaret Wakefield

Associate

Margaret Emrick

Thank you to all who have already paid Chapter dues for 2022, along with donations! If you have not yet paid, please use the application on the last page of this newsletter to send in your dues along with check. Or you may also use the online **Renew Membership** application https://albumoaa.org/renew-membership/ and pay by PayPal or check - you must log in to do this. Be sure to check whether you might have already paid.

We hope you have checked out our website www.albumoaa.org – see links on top of Home page. You do not have to log in to see Chapter Information, NM Legislative Info, Photo Gallery, Newsletters, Clubs (Tours & Ski), etc. Log in is only necessary to access the online Member Directory (under Members Only) and to Renew Membership. Please let Karen know if you have problems logging in – kmbrown8@comcast.net or 505-856-1927 and please remember to mark your calendar for the Annual Memorial Service on Saturday, May 14, 2022. See page 5 for more information.

The Albuquerque Chapter MILITARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA P. O. Box 5071 Albuquerque, NM 87185

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED



MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION FORM

Albuquerque Chapter of the Military Officers Association of America

Eligible for membership: Commissioned or Warrant Officers, or their Surviving Spouses
Army—Marine Corps—Navy—Air Force—Coast Guard—Public Health Service—
National Oceanic & Atmospheric Administration
Regular-Reserve-National Guard-Active Duty-Retired-Former Officers
Please Print Clearly or Apply Online at www.albumoaa.org



Enroll me as a REGULAR Enroll me as a SURVIVING Enroll me as an ASSOCIAT Enroll me for NEW Membe	S SPOUSE MEMBER (a: ΓΕ MEMBER (non-milita	s thé surviving spouse of ry & enlisted) at \$15.00	for one year.	,		one year.		
I wish to donate \$ to the C	Chapter's Giving Progran	n, and my check include	s this amount. I re	alize that the donation	n is Federal and State ta	x-free.		
First Name Middle Initial	Last Name	Rank	Se	rvice	Spouse's Name			
Street	Apt	City	State ZIP	7+4	Telephone Numbers			
E-Mail Address:		National Membership Number:						
(Active Duty,Retired, _	Former Officer,	_Surviving Spouse) (_	Regular,	Reserve,Nation	na1 Guard (Male _	_Fe male)		
Would you be willing to assist	in the operation of the	e Albuquerque Chapte	er of MOAA? If s	o, w hat w ould be yo	our main area of inter	est?		
Legislative Affairs,F	Public Relations,N	nlembership,Scho	larship & Aw ard	,Personal Affai	rs,Legal Counsel			
Newsletter,Chaplair	n,Finance,Pro	ograms & Activities, _	Data Process	ing Other				
Do you have an interest in any	y of the following club	s:Breakfast Clu	ıb,Ski Club	,Tours/Events	,Golf			
Please make check payable to	o: Albuquerque Ch	napter, MOAA	Mail to:	Membership, A	lbuquerque Chapte	r, MOAA		
Applicant's Signature:		Date:		Albuquerque, N	NM 87185 -5071			
		MOAA Membership Application Form 1-2017		Visit us on the w	eb at <u>www.albumoaa</u>	.org		